OAKDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES

The regular meeting of the Oakdale Town Board was called to order by Chairman Jerry Bloom on Monday, August 12th, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  Chairman Bloom, Supervisor Tiber, Supervisor Dechant, Clerk Wilson and Treasurer Betthauser were present.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to approve the minutes of the previous Town Board meeting held on July 8th, 2019.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Tiber, seconded by Bloom, to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to accept the Clerk’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Monroe County non-metallic mining ordinance survey discussed.  Chairman Bloom noted that any Monroe County ordinance would only apply to zoned Towns and the Town of Oakdale is the only zoned town with an operating non-metallic mine.  Supervisor Tiber noted it would be easier and more effective to rely on expertise at County Zoning.

The Board agreed ‘Yes’ and are in favor of the County exploring an amendment to the zoning code that would regulate non-metallic mining.  The Board agreed ‘No’ and are opposed to a non-metallic mining moratorium suspending the issuance of permits for new mines or expansion of mines while working to develop an amendment.  The Town Board would like to continue receiving updates and requests for input on any draft ordinance from the County before any final decisions are made so they can be involved in the approval process for the non-metallic mining amendment.

Motion by Bloom, seconded by Tiber, to approve payment of bills as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Chairman Bloom update on the shed construction project, original location within 10 feet of lot line, the location will need to be changed.  Location beside the salt/sand shed discussed as the next best alternative.

Matt Riggs from Oakdale Electric came to discuss a road permit request to install buried electric utilities within the Town road right of way along Hope Rd and Ivory Ave.  Location discussed and due to the terrain and difficulty to install, the location was decided to be in the center of the roadway.  All road repairs and future road repairs associated with the cable and it’s maintenance are the obligation of Oakdale Electric, the road shall be returned to it’s pre-existing condition prior to repair/maintenance.


Road report update.

Driveway application on Holly road is Melissa Pisczor discussed.

Roadway tree trimming from Wedam Enterprises discussed, Chairman Bloom will call them to set up a time for roadway tree trimming again.

Upcoming WTA meeting 8/15/19 at Club 16

Correspondence discussed.  

Comments from Grey Lusty of Smart Sand regarding non-metallic mining ordinance survey.
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Motion by Tiber, seconded by Dechant, to adjourn.  All ayes.  Meeting adjourned 8:05p.m.

Alex E. Wilson
Oakdale Town Clerk 
